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OFFICE OF THE BISHOP 
 
ANNUAL MASS OF RECOGNITION AND APPRECIATION FOR ALL CONSECRATED 
RELIGIOUS (Salina area Priests and Sisters) is Wednesday, May 3, 2016 11 a.m. at the Cathedral. A 
luncheon will follow in the Cathedral Hall of Bishops and sponsored by the Vocatio Club of Salina.  
Reservations were due April 27, 2016.  If you plan to attend, but have not RSVP’d please call Clara in my 
office at 785-827-8746, Ext. 34 as soon as possible.  
 
PRIESTS COUNCIL MEETING is set for May 10th in Victoria 
 
ANNUAL CLERGY HEALTH AND RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION annual luncheons for priests 
age 65 and older will be held on Wednesday, May 11 in Victoria and on Thursday, May 12th in 
Salina.   Invitations were emailed to all on April 20nd.  If you have not RSVP’d, please contact Clara in 
the Bishop’s Office chancery2@salinadiocese.org or call Clara at 785-827-8746, Ext. 34 as soon as 
possible. Contact Fr. Keith Weber in the Finance office if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
ANNUAL RURAL LIFE DAY is being celebrated in Atwood with Sacred Heart Parish hosting this 
event on May 16th.     Please refer to the Rural Life Section for more details.   
 
25th ANNIVERSARY OF PRIESTHOOD will be celebrated by the parishioners of Clay Center and 
Miltonvale in honor of the 25th Anniversary of Priesthood for Fr. Randall Weber on Sunday, May 29th, 
10:30 am Mass and noon luncheon.  All are invited.  
 
CHANCERY CLOSED ON MONDAY, MAY 30TH – Memorial Day Weekend  
 
ANNUAL SEMINARIAN RECOGNITION DINNER is Thursday, June 2nd at St. Mary Queen of the 
Universe Parish in Salina beginning with Evening Prayer at 6:30 p.m. and catered meal following hosted 
by the Development Office.  Contact the Development Office, Syndi Larez 
syndic.larez@salinadiocese.org for more information.  I hope many of you will be able to attend.  You 
are all invited as we recognize those men currently discerning God’s call to the Priesthood in Salina. 
 
ANNUAL SEMINARIAN POT LUCK is Friday, June 3rd at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish in Salina 
hosted by the Salina Vocatio Club beginning with Rosary at 5:30 pm and pot luck meatless meal 
following. All priests and religious are invited to attend. 
 
PRIESTHOOD ORDINATION:  Luke Thielen will be ordained at Sacred Heart Cathedral in Salina, 10 
a.m. on Saturday, June 4th.    All are invited and encouraged to attend as Deacon Luke joins our 
Presbyterate.  I was most appreciative to see so many of you at the Traditional Diaconate Ordinations for 
Deacon Leo Blasi, Deacon Ryan McCandless and Deacon Justin Palmer. 
 

mailto:chancery2@salinadiocese.org
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OFFICE OF THE BISHOP cont. 

GLUTEN-FREE HOSTS:  I wish to remind pastors that gluten-free hosts contain no wheat and are, 
therefore, invalid material for Eucharist.  These are sold through I.D. Donnelly’s and other religious 
goods distributors, which can give the impression that they are legitimate.  They are not.  However, you 
can get low-gluten hosts, containing less than 0.01% gluten, and approved by the Vatican for sacramental 
use, from the Benedictine nuns at Clyde, Mo.  Most people on a gluten-free diet can tolerate these with 
no negative consequences. They can be purchased through the Benedictine nuns by contacting them at 
altarbreads@benedictinesisters.org (800/223-2772).   

For those who cannot tolerate even these very low-gluten hosts, it should be recommended that 
they commune through the Precious Blood only.  While the Church teaches that the reception of Eucharist 
under both forms is a fuller expression and participation in Holy Communion, nevertheless, the whole 
Christ is received under either of the Sacred Species.  – Bishop Weisenburger 

PARISH REQUEST FORM FOR THE SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION will be sent next 
month with the June SDNB.  No finalized dates will be sent until after all the forms have been received 
and the schedule is complete.  Please remember that unless your parish expects 10 Confirmandi, it is 
preferable not to plan on an annual celebration of Confirmation.  In this case it would be preferable to 
plan for Confirmation every other year, or every third or fourth year depending on the size of the group.  
Pastors are also encouraged to combine parishes within their pastoral assignment. 
 
      
OFFICE OF VICAR GENERAL  
 
Human trafficking alerts for parish bulletins in English and Spanish during the month of May are 
listed below.     
 
MAY– ALERT – Human Trafficking and Sporting Events.  Traffickers are opportunistic hunters and 
see major sporting events, and the thousands of people who flock to sports venues, as an opportunity for 
huge profits with little risk of penalty or punishment.  Human trafficking is a business, and traffickers will 
take advantage of what they perceive to be good business opportunities-including national and 
international sporting events.   Access the web site sistersagainsttrafficking.org … U.S. Catholic 
Sisters Against Human Trafficking. 
   
MAYO – Atención. La trata de personas en los eventos deportivos. Los traficantes son cazadores 
oportunistas y ven los principales eventos deportivos, y las miles de personas que acuden a las 
instalaciones deportivas, como una oportunidad para grandes ganancias con poco riesgo de pena o 
sanción. La trata de personas es un negocio, y los traficantes se aprovechan de lo que ellos perciben como 
buenas oportunidades de negocio, incluyendo eventos deportivos nacionales e internacionales. Visita la 
pagina web sistersagainsttrafficking.org. Hermanas Catolicas de los Estados Unidos en contra del 
Trafico Humano. 
 
CONTINUING EDUCATION OF PRIESTS 
 
ANNUAL RETREAT 2016:  September 19-22, 2016.  Our Retreat Director is Rev. Jerome Kodell, 
OSB.  He is former Abbott of Subiaco Abbey in Arkansas. The Retreat will begin on Monday at 4:00 and 
conclude with the noon meal on Thursday.  
 
JANUARY RENEWAL DAYS:  will be January 16-19, 2017.   
 

mailto:altarbreads@benedictinesisters.org
tel:%28800%2F223-2772


3 OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR 
 
BLUE BOOK CHANGES - Please note there have been some updates made to the Priests/Deacons – 
Section X of the Diocesan Blue Book.  This has also changed the 3rd page of the Table of Contents in the 
front of the book and also the Section X table of contents. Please discard pages 69 – 122 and replace them 
with pages 69 – 130. Also there is now a section for Human Resources – Section XIII.  We have 
ordered a new tab for that section. 
All of the above new pages and one new tab will be mailed separately.  Please make sure all Diocesan 
Blue Books in your offices are updated with the new pages.  You may make copies as necessary. 
 
 
OFFICE OF FINANCE 
 
MARYMOUNT SCHOLARSHIP AND MSGR. CLEMENT KRUSE SCHOLARSHIP: 
The forms for these scholarships are in the Diocesan Handbook. Copies can be made from these forms. 
Please make sure the applicants are given the correct forms for the Marymount Scholarship. There is one 
for first year applicants and a separate one for those reapplying for additional funds after they have 
completed their first year of college. 
(Section V, pages 23-28.)  Applications are due in our office by July 1. 
 
 
OFFICE OF PRIESTLY VOCATIONS 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
May 3: 5th/6th grade vocation days in Hays. 
June 2:  Diocesan Seminarian Recognition Dinner 
June 3:  Potluck Dinner in honor of those to be ordained – hosted by Vocatio of Salina 
June 4:  10:00 p.m.  Priestly Ordination of Deacon Luke Thielen 
August 13:  Men’s Conference (Seminarians will attend) 
 
PRIESTLY ORDINATION: 
It would be great to have all of you join us at the Cathedral for this wonderful event. 
 
INTERCESSIONS FOR VOCATIONS: 
For those parishes that have been using the intercessions for vocations, they can be found at the following 
website: http://www.arlingtondiocese.org/vocations/voc_intercessions.aspx 
 
 
OFFICE OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 
TOTUS TUUS: We have four great teams that are ready to come to your parish this summer.  We have a 
few weeks that still have an opening: June 5-10 (has 1 opening), June 19-24 (has 1 opening), and July 24-
29 (has 2 openings).  The topic this summer will be on PRAYER and the OUR FATHER and the 
GLORIOUS MYSTERIES.  Please call the Office if you would like a team to come to your parish as 
soon as possible. 
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OFFICE OF THE REGISTER 
 
SUBMITTING PHOTOS: 
Please see the insert with reminders about photo submissions.  This is especially important during the 
spring, when many parishes submit Confirmation and First Communion photos. 
 
SEEKING COLUMISTS: 
In every issue of The Register, there are three columns (usually on page 4). In the past, some priests have 
submitted columns, but not lately. 
 
The idea is that if several priests (either in active ministry or retired priests) would like to write a column, 
there would be a rotating column from a local clergy member in each issue. The hope is to find 4 or more 
priests interested, which would mean producing a column once every 2 months (if 6 priests were 
interested, it would be once every 3 months!).  
 
Columns are about 500 words long (not much longer or Karen will have to cut them down!). If you are 
willing to write, but would like topic suggestions, Karen is happy to work with you on some ideas. 
 
If any priest would like to be a columnist, please contact Karen Bonar 
at karen.bonar@salinadiocese.org or via phone at 785-827-8746 x21. 
 
 
OFFICE OF CATHOLIC CHARITIES  
 
SAVE THE DATE – Catholic Charities 2016 Annual Fundraiser will be at 5:00 p.m. on July 24 at the 
Salina Country Club.  Look for additional information in future publications 
                                                                                                                                                                          
IMMIGRATION SERVIES UPDATE – Catholic Charities has been working to expand its immigration 
services.  Marci Mauch, a KU law graduate who recently passed the Missouri Bar, has joined our 
experienced BIA (Board of Immigration Appeals) accredited staff and started working with Maria Triana 
Jones to devote more time to the Manhattan and Hays offices and broaden the types of immigration 
services offered.  In conjunction with CAPS (Child Abuse Prevention Services), Marci and Maria will be 
providing a free outreach program entitled “Know Your Rights” on May 5th  at the Donna Vanier 
Childcare Center in Salina.  For more information, please contact the Salina office at 785-825-0208 or 
reference the website at www.ccnks.org. 
                                                                                                     
UPGRADED WEBSITE –  Catholic Charities recently converted its website platform 
to eCatholic services.  Please check out the new improvements at www.ccnks.org when you have a few 
minutes. 
  
OFFICE OF DEVELOPMENT 
 
SEMINARIAN RECOGNITION DINNER 
On Thursday, June 2, 2016 – We will hold our annual Seminarian Recognition event – An Evening with 
our Seminarians.  The event will be held at St. Mary’s Parish in Salina.  This event will begin with 
Vespers followed by a catered meal and program.  You should have recently received your invitation. If 
your schedule allows, I hope you will make plans to attend this event. Perhaps you have young men in 
your parish that may be interested in attending.  The cost is $50 per person. Priests are asked to pay. 
Please contact Syndi Larez at syndi.larez@salinadiocese.org with any questions.  Due to the size of 
venue, this will be an R.S.V.P. only event. 

mailto:karen.bonar@salinadiocese.org
tel:785-827-8746%20x21
tel:785-825-0208
http://www.ccnks.org/
http://www.ccnks.org/
mailto:syndi.larez@salinadiocese.org
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OFFICE OF FAMILY LIFE/NFP 
 
SINGLE PARENT NETWORKER: Please distribute the enclosed Single Parent Networker to your 
Family Life Coordinator. 
 
2016 DIOCESAN CATHOLIC MEN’S CONFERENCE:  The fifth annual Diocesan Catholic Men’s 
Conference is scheduled for Saturday, August 13 at Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish in Hays, Kansas. 
High school and college age men are encouraged to attend along with their dads. Attached in this mailing 
is a picture and biography of the speaker Curtis Martin. A registration form is on the reverse side for those 
who prefer to mail in their registration rather than register online.   
 
CATHOLIC MARRIAGE PREP.COM -Enclosed in this mailing is a brochure to remind all pastors of 
a marriage preparation resource that is always available for couples (especially during the summer 
months when some of the other marriage preparation programs in the Diocese are not available). This 
program is very useful for couples who because of the distance between them, or because of conflicting 
work schedules find it difficult for both of them to attend marriage preparation programs together.  It is 
also a consideration for couples who cannot get together for marriage preparation because one or both are 
in the military. This unique Theology of the Body program is also good for convalidating and second 
marriage couples. Catholic Marriage Prep can be accessed at www.catholicmarriageprep.com or on the 
Family Life website under marriage prep.  
 
MIDWEST CATHOLIC FAMILY CONFERENCE: The Midwest Catholic Family Conference will 
be held August 5-7, 2016 at the Century II Convention Center in Wichita. It is a total family event with 
activities for every age group in the family (3yr.olds through high school) with parents able to take babies 
in strollers along to their sessions. A Midwest Catholic Family Conference brochure and bulletin 
announcements are included for your information.  
 
ENGAGED ENCOUNTER DATES FOR 2016 
June 10-12, 2016 - Capuchin Center for Spiritual Life - Victoria 
 
GOD’S PLAN FOR A JOY FILLED MARRIAGE SEMINAR DATES FOR 2016 
June 18, 2016 - Our Lady of Perpetual Help- Concordia 
 
BULLETIN INSERTS OR HANDOUTS:  Ways to honor Mary, A Mother’s Day Prayer, A Memorial 
Day Prayer, and Catholic Marriage Prep brochure are enclosed. 
 
SDCCW 
 
THE SDCCW CONVENTION FLYER is attached.  The convention is to be held in Colby on August 
20, 2016. Please mark your calendars and plan to attend. 
 
Following are the bulletin inserts for May: 
 
May 1 Women of the Salina Diocese, Save the date and plan to attend the SDCCW Convention in 

Colby on August 20.  Casting Nets from Wichita and Noelle Garcia from Dodge City will 
be the featured speakers.   

 

http://www.catholicmarriageprep.com/
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SDCCW cont. 
 
May 8 All women of the Salina Diocese, mark your calendars now for the SDCCW Convention in 

Colby on August 20.  You won’t want to miss this opportunity to “Grow in Faith”.  More 
details to follow. 

 
May 15 What is SDCCW? The Salina Diocese Council of Catholic Women.  Who are the 

members of this group?  ALL women of the Salina Diocese.  Plan to attend the Biennial 
Convention to be held in Colby, KS on August 20 and be motivated by inspirational 
speakers “Casting Nets” and Noelle Garcia.  

 
May 22 ALL women of the Salina Diocese are invited to attend the Biennial Convention of the 

SDCCW on August 20, 2016 in Colby, Kansas.  The Theme for the Convention is 
“Growing in Faith”.  Make a decision during this Year of Mercy to attend the convention 
and give your own faith-life some nourishment.  

 
May 29 Ladies of the Salina Diocese and beyond…..have you marked August 20, 2016 on your 

calendar?  That is the date of the SDCCW Biennial Convention to be held at Sacred Heart 
Church in Colby, Kansas.  You won’t want to miss this wonderful opportunity to “Grow in 
Faith”.   

 
 
OFFICE OF RURAL LIFE 
 
ST. ISIDORE is the patron saint of farming and is one of the patron saints of the Diocese of Salina.  We 
will observe his memorial day on Monday, 16 May, with a 10 am Mass celebrated by Bishop 
Weisenburger at the Sacred Heart Parish in Atwood, KS.   We will have a blessing of grains, soil and 
other crops as part of the liturgical celebration. 
Lunch will be served around 11 am by the parishioners.  Following lunch, we will have a blessing of one 
of the fields (and maybe a blessing of a bucket-calf) on the way to tour Surefire Ag Industries.  The tour 
should conclude by 2 pm.  Please post this in your bulletins and encourage your parishioners to attend.  
For more information, contact Fr. Richard Daise or Fr Brian Lager. 
 
 
OFFICE OF YOUTH MINISTRY  
 
JUNIOR CYO CAMP: Our camp this year will be May 28-31, 2016.  This camp is for all 6th, 7th and 8th 
graders.  If you have anyone in your parish that would like to attend have them go to the Diocesan web 
page –click Diocesan Offices , go to Youth Ministry and you’ll find the link to Junior CYO Camp and the 
forms that need to be sent into the Office.  Any seniors and college age students can apply to be a 
counselor for this camp.  Last year we had around 300 youth attend this camp. 
 
PRAYER AND ACTION: Our Prayer and Action weeks will be held in Hays the month of June and in 
July we will be in Junction City.  If you haven’t registered to participate in one of these weeks please do 
so as soon as possible In order to confirm the week that you want you need to have the paperwork and the 
money into the Office by May 1st.  We have 3 weeks that are filled and they are June 12-17, July 10-15 
and July 24-29.   
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OFFICE OF VOCATIONS 
 
SEMINARIAN RECOGNITION DINNER 
On Thursday, June 2 – We will hold our annual event – An Evening with our Seminarians.  The event 
will be held at St. Mary’s Parish in Salina.  We will begin with Vespers followed by a catered meal and 
program. Invites went out in April to past supporters, and it is also being advertised in the Register. If 
your schedule allows, I hope you will make plans to attend this event.  Cost for the event is $50 a person 
which also included Priests. Please contact Syndi Larez at syndi.larez@salinadiocese.org with any 
questions.  Due to the size of venue, this will be an R.S.V.P. only event. 
 
 
OFFICE OF RESPECT LIFE 
 
KANSANS FOR LIFE has developed a church bulletin project entitled “In the beginning”.  It follows 
the development of a child named “Chris” in the womb.  The bulletin messages begin on March 15th to 
prepare for Feast of the Annunciation on March 25th and ends near Christmas on December 20th.  It 
mirrors the fetal development of Jesus Christ.  This is a great way to spread the pro-life message while 
honoring the child Jesus.  The bulletin announcements can be found at http://www.kfl.org.  Below are the 
bulletin announcements for May: 
 
For the bulletin on May 1st (week 6) 
Chris’ brain waves can now be detected. Wonder what Chris is dreaming? Did you know that over the 
remaining months, Chris’ brain will develop over 100 billion neurons? The brain begins to control 
movement of muscles and organs. The nose is developing and the eyes darken as pigment is produced.  
The mother has probably confirmed that she is pregnant.  “My soul proclaims the greatness of the Lord 
and my spirit exults in God my savior” Luke 1:46-47 
 
For the bulletin on May 8th (week 7) Mother’s Day 
Chris begins to move. Chris’ arms are bending and flexing like a child taking a Karate class. Fingers are 
developing and will soon become Chris’ first toy. Chris started swimming and can do a mean backstroke.  
Chris is also doing back flips – getting ready for the 2032 Olympics.  The mother may have to buy some 
Clearasil.  “Is anything too wonderful for Yahweh?” Gen. 18:14 
 
For the bulletin on May 15th (week 8) Pentecost Sunday 
Chris is a little under an inch long. Chris’ name changes from embryo to fetus, which is Latin for “young 
one.”  Everything is now present that will be found in a fully developed adult. If Chris would have kept 
growing all 9 months as fast as this second month, Chris would have been born as big as two overfed  
elephants. Whew! Thankfully, development slows down.  “Before I formed you in the womb I knew you, 
before you came to birth I consecrated you…” Jer. 1:4-5 
 
For the bulletin on May 22th (week 9)  
Chris’ fingerprints are already evident. The fingers can curve around an object placed in the palm. Now 
Chris can feel pain but who would want to hurt Chris? Chris is having a wonderful time wriggling, 
shifting, dancing and playing with the toys in the womb – other fingers, toes, nose, ears – such fun! If 
only we had a window to the womb.  The mother is coping with many changes – nurturing a baby is hard 
work.  “You know me through and through, from having watched my bones take shape when I was being 
formed in secret…” Ps 139:15 

mailto:syndi.larez@salinadiocese.org
http://www.kfl.org/
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OFFICE OF RESPECT LIFE cont. 
 
For the bulletin on May 29th (week 10) 
The most critical part of Chris’ development is now complete. Now Chris enters into a period of rapid 
growth. Eyelids fuse closed and won’t open again until about 26 weeks. Eye color is already determined 
and Chris can squint and swallow. Chris is over an inch long and is moving quickly about the womb.  
Mother’s waistline is starting to disappear.  “Did you not…clothe me with skin and flesh, and weave me of 
bone and sinew?” Job 10:13 
 
Bulletin Announcement (Please put in your parish bulletin) 
 
The annual Respect Life Conference “Lobby for Life” will be held on August 27th in Russell at St. 
Mary Queen of Angels Parish from 8AM – 3PM.  A representative from the National Coalition for a 
Human Life Amendment will be the keynote speaker.  Lunch will be provided.  The cost of the 
conference is $20 for an individual, $30 for a couple and $10 for a high school student.  Register at 
salinadiocese.org/respect-life.  Learn to engage the public policy process to continue to build the culture 
of life! (See attached flyer!) 
+ 
 
Pro-Life Intercessions for Mass 
 
For all who are lonely or afraid, for teenagers on the street, old people in nursing homes, prisoners with 
no one to visit them, and all whom the world has forgotten: that Christ might lead us to them; We pray to 
the Lord: 
For all those who govern us, especially President Obama: the members of Congress and of the Supreme 
Court that they may frame laws that are life-giving, protecting all those who are unable to protect 
themselves We pray to the Lord: 
For teachers in schools of medicine and nursing: that their love for life and healing might inspire their 
students; We pray to the Lord: 
For all who are forgotten or thrown away, and especially for the poor, the sick and the aged: that God 
might change our hearts and move us to love them as the image of Christ; We pray to the Lord: 
For children who are unwanted by their parents: that God's grace might send others to love and care 
for them; We pray to the Lord: 
 
 
MISCELLANEOUS 

STEVE ANGRISANO will be conducting a Parish Mission at St. Thomas More in Manhattan, 
KS, October 8-11.  For more information, please contact St. Thomas More (776-
5151; stm@stmmanhattan.com). 

UPDATES FOR THE DIRECTORY: 
1.  New address for Fr. Peter O’Donnell: 

St. Paul University  
Residence Hall 
201 Main Street 
Ottawa, ON K1S 5T8 
CANADA 

 

mailto:stm@stmmanhattan.com


~ JUNE 2016 ~ 

 May 2016  Jul 2016 ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1  
 

2  
Seminarian Appreciation 
dinner 

3  
Vocatio Rosary and Pot 
Luck for Seminarians 
5:30 p.m. 

4  
Priesthood Ordinations 
10:00 a.m. S.H. Cathedral 

Confirmation, 10:30 am- 
St. John, Logan. 
Fr. Basil Torrez 60th 
Anniv. Mass 4 pm, 
St. Michael , Collyer 
 
Prayer & Action, Hays 

6  
 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
 

10  
Engaged Encounter 
Weekend-Capuchin 
Center for Spiritual Life, 
Victoria 

11  
Engaged Encounter 
Weekend-Capuchin 
Center for Spiritual Life, 
Victoria 

12  
Engaged Encounter 
Weekend-Capuchin 
Center for Spiritual Life, 
Victoria 
 
Prayer & Action, Hays 

13  
USCCB 

14  
USCCB 
 
Flag Day 

15 
USCCB 

16  
USCCB 

17  
USCCB 

18  
God’s Plan For A Joy-
Filled Marriage Seminar 
8 am – 5 pm, Our Lady 
Of Perpetual Help Parish, 
Concordia 

19  
Fathers’ Day 
 
Prayer & Action, Hays 

20  
 

21  
Community Foundation 
Board, 4 p.m. 
 
1:30 Curia 

22  
 

23  
Catholic Charities Board 
Meeting 

24  
 

25  
 

26  
 
Prayer & Action, Hays 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
 

Notes: 

 

http://www.wincalendar.com/May-Calendar/May-2016-Calendar.html
http://www.wincalendar.com/July-Calendar/July-2016-Calendar.html


 



It’s First Communion & Confirmation time! 
As in the past, I’m happy to run photos of your groups in The Register. Because there will be a lot,
and because I’m in the office only 20 hours per week, I wanted to refresh your memory on the specific
information I need. 

My hope is that this will make things run smoothly on my end, with limited questions & back and forth
emails. The following information is the same as when Doug was editor; I am simply sending it as a
refresher. Thank you so much for your time.

When submitting a photo, please be sure you are sending the highest resolution/size possi-
ble! Check your email program. Sometimes it will send a “web sized” photo - this is too small for the
newspaper. Often there is a box to check for “send full size photo” or “send large photo” — please be
sure it is selected. Especially if you are sending the email from a smart phone or tablet.

I need the following information with every photo in order to run it in The Register:
• Parish name/city
• What the event was (1st communion, confirmation, etc.)
• DATE of the event
• Name of ALL people in the photo. The following format is best:

Front row (left to right): Second row (left to right): Third row (left to right):
Please see example below:

Lastly, here is a quick rundown of the deadlines for the upcoming issues:
Weds. May 4 - all photos due for the May 13 issue
Weds. May 18 - all photos due for the May 27 issue
Weds. June 1 - all photos due for the June 10 issue
Weds. June 15 - all photos due for the June 24 issue

Photos may be  sent to: newspaper1@salinadiocese.org
Thank you,
Karen Bonar • Editor of The Register  

St. John the Baptist parish in Beloit, KS had
First Communion on April 10, 2016. 

First Communicants are:
Front row L to R: Grant Goodaker, Brogan
Monty, Felicity Walter, Joel Rexroat, Atlantah
Foulke, Charlie Burke, Kade Pearson

Middle row L to R: Carter Jermark, Bella Ring,
Wade Gronewoller, Saige Heiman, Sadie
Henke-Cheney, Cadyn Brummer, Lilly DiNuzzo,
Kannon Woodrow

Back row L to R: Gunner Pruitt, Luke Cheney,
Lynelle Gengler, Emersyn Fuller, Brody Litton,
Dakota Gray, Delaney Franek, Edward
Horinek, Gregory Walter

Pastor: Rev. Damian Richards



SDCCW CONVENTION 

“Growing in Faith” 

Saturday, August 20, 2016 

8:00 AM to 4:00 PM 

Sacred Heart Church, 585 N French, Colby, KS 
 

Featured speakers 

           Chris Stewart                               Tony Brandt                                  Noelle Garcia 

 

CASTING NET MINISTRIES…..Wichita                                          MUSIC MINISTRIES..Dodge City     

Cost: $25/person (includes lunch) 
Mail registration to:  Pat Erickson, 5100 N. Range, Colby, KS 67701 by August 15. 

Mass at 11:00 AM with Bishop Weisenburger 

Quilt Raffle & Silent Auction 

 

----------------------------------------------------------Registration Form-------------------------------------------------------------

2016 Salina Diocesan Council of Catholic Women (SDCCW) Convention 

Saturday, August 20, 2016, Sacred Heart Parish, 585 N French, Colby, KS  

 

Name: ___________________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________ 

Parish Name & City:_______________________________________________ 

 Enclose a check for $25 payable to SDCCW & mail by August 15
th

 to Pat Erickson, 5100 N Range Colby, KS 67701 



Lobby For 

L 

I 

F 

E 

Respect Life Conference 

August 27 

8am—3pm 

Queen of Angels Parish 

Russell, Kansas 

 National Committee for a Human 

Life Amendment (NCHLA) 

www.humanlifeactioncenter.org 

 Michael Schuttloffel, Kansas Catholic       

Conference Executive Director 

www.kscathconf.org 

Learn how to engage in the Federal 

and State public policy process to 

continue to build the  Culture of Life. 

For cost and registration, visit 

 salinadiocese.org/respect-life 

Register by August 15. 



Agenda for Respect Life Conference 2016 

Title: Lobby for Life 

Saturday August 27, 2016 

8 AM – 3 PM 

Our Lady, Queen of Angels Parish  

Russell, KS 

 

8:00 AM – 8:45 AM Registration 

8:45 AM – 9:00 AM Welcome by Bishop Wiesenberger 

9:00 AM – 9:50 AM National Committee for a Human Life Amendment 

9:50 AM – 10:00 AM Break 

10:00 AM – 10:50 AM National Committee for a Human Life Amendment 

10:50 AM – 11:00 AM Break 

11:00 AM – 12:00 PM Mass with Bishop Wiesenberger 

12:00 PM – 1:00 PM Lunch 

1:00 PM – 1:45 PM Kansas Catholic Conference 

1:45 PM – 2:00 PM Break 

2:00 PM – 3:00 PM Respect Life Office  
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It’s easy to feel disconnected, as 
many parents juggle work, school, 
kids, and activity after activity.  But 
some simple things can bring a 
family closer — playing a game, 
going for a hike, or cooking a meal 
together.   

REASONS TO GET INVOLVED 

Why should your family lend a 
helping hand? 

It feels good.  The satisfaction 
and pride that come from helping 
others are important reasons to 
volunteer.  When you commit your 
time and effort to an organization or 
a cause you feel strongly about, the 
feeling of fulfillment can be endless. 

It strengthens your community.  
Organizations and agencies that use 
volunteers are providing important 
services at low or no cost to those 
who need them.  When a community 
is doing well as a whole, its 
individuals are better off, too. 

It can strengthen your family.  
Volunteerism is a great way for 
families to have fun and feel closer.  
But many people say they don’t 
have time to volunteer after fulfilling 
work and family commitments.  If 
that’s the case, try rethinking some 
of your free time as a family.  You 
could select just one or two projects 
a year and make them a family 
tradition.    

What Kids Can Learn From What 

Kids Can Learn From 

Volunteering 

If volunteering begins at an early 
age, it can become part of kids’ lives 
— something they might just expect 
and want to do. 

It can teach them: 

A sense of responsibility.  By 
volunteering, kids and teens learn 
what it means to make and keep a 
commitment.  They learn how to be 
on time for a job, do their best, and 
be proud of the results.  But they 
also learn that, ultimately, we’re all 
responsible for the well-being of our 
communities.  

That one person can make a 
difference.  A wonderful, 
empowering message for kids is that 
they’re important enough to have an 
impact on someone or something 
else.   

The benefit of sacrifice.  By giving 
up a toy to the less fortunate child, a 
child learns that sometimes it’s good 
to sacrifice.  Cutting back on 
recreation time to help clean up a 
beach tells kids that there are 
important things besides ourselves 
and our immediate needs.   

Tolerance.  Working in community 
service can bring kids and teens in 
touch with people of different 
backgrounds, abilities, ethnicities, 
ages and education and income 

levels.  They’ll learn that even the 
most diverse individuals can be 
united by common values.   

Job Skills.  Community service 
can help young people decide on 
their future careers. Are they 
interested in the medical field?  
Hospitals and clinics often have 
teenage volunteer programs.  Do 
they love politics?  Kids can work 
on the real campaigns of local 
political candidates. Learning to 
work as a team member. Taking on 
leadership roles, setting project 
goals, these are all skills that can 
be gained by volunteering and will 
serve kids well in any future career. 

Volunteering on Your Own.  If 
you’ve never been involved in 
community service before, 
volunteering as an individual may 
be a good place to start.  Want to 
improve your computer knowledge?  
You may get free on-the-job 
training.  Have you been out of the 
workforce raising children?  
Volunteering may be a painless 
way for you to get back into the 
routine of working before taking the 
plunge into a paid position. And if 
you’re looking for a career change, 
community service is a networker’s 
dream.  You can meet people who 
may offer opportunities you’ve 
never thought of.  You can sample 
different workplaces and see how 
you like various fields.  Your 
volunteering will definitely help 

Community ServiceCommunity ServiceCommunity ServiceCommunity Service    
A Families Guide to Getting InvolvedA Families Guide to Getting InvolvedA Families Guide to Getting InvolvedA Families Guide to Getting Involved    
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Parenting Pointers 
 

 575. May 6: Mother's Day. 

What's a father to do on 

Mother's Day? It's not your 

job to get a gift for your 

wife but rather to coach 

your son or daughter (if 

need be) in deciding how 

they can best honor their 

mother. Be there, but not 

the primary giver. 

  

576. May 13: When kids 

leave their toys and 

clothing lying around the 

house, try this: The 

offending items go to jail. 

Put a note in the child's 

room saying, "Help, I'm 

your ____ and I'm in jail." 

The child then has the 

choice of letting it serve 

out its time or bailing it out 

by doing a chore. (author 

unknown) 

  

577. May 20: "The Spirit of 

truth will guide you to all 

truth." (John 16:13) We 

humans may be tempted 

to lie, or at least bend the 

truth, when we are afraid. 

Talk with your child about 

times when it might be 

hard to tell the truth. 

Perhaps share a time that 

was difficult for you. 

  

578. May 27: The end of 

the school year can bring 

lots of banquets, and 

ceremonies. Inevitably 

some kids get more 

awards than others. Help 

your child recognize his/

her internal worth that 

goes beyond trophies.  

 

 

Used with permission by Susan Vogt, 
www.SusanVogt. 

others and may help you, too. 

Getting Your Family Involved.  
The internet offers lots of sites with 
information about volunteer 
opportunities.  You can also call a 
favorite charity, hospital, or church 
directly to see if they have any 
needs, or look up “Volunteerism” in 
the phone book in the Human 
Services section.  Contact a local 
volunteer clearinghouse, which 
matches up volunteers and 
community organizations and can 
help you find openings at nonprofit 
organization in your area. 

Be prepared to answer questions 
such as: 

What are your interests? 

What are your skills? 

Do you have any special needs? 

Do you have a method of 
transportation? 

How many hours a week do you 
have to volunteer? 

Why do you want to volunteer? 

You’ll probably be interviewed 
again once the clearinghouse 
matches you with an appropriate 
job.  Some situations require more 
information.  If you want to work 
with kids, for instance, you may 
have to undergo fingerprinting and 
a background check. 

Be sure to be just as thorough 
when you question the 
organizations.  Find out exactly 
what’s expected of you before you 
accept the position.  Be realistic 
and ask specific questions.  When 
looking for a volunteer position, 
remember that it may be difficult to 
find the perfect volunteer slot.  Be 
flexible and keep looking if the 
agency you were referred to 
doesn't meet your needs. It may 
take a while to find a perfect fit, but 
once you do, it will be worth it.   

Once you do become involved, be 
responsible to those who depend 
on you.  Be on time, dress 
appropriately, and let the volunteer 
coordinator know if you can’t make 

May 8, 2016 
Happy  

Mother’s Day 

 

it. 

 Good Volunteer Jobs for 

Families and Kids 

Families can do many volunteer 
jobs.  Even the smallest child (with 
adult supervision) can pick up 
garbage at the park, playground, or 
beach. You don’t even have to be 
part of a big effort to do this.  Get 
your family together, find some 
garbage bags, and head out.  Or 
become involved in repair and 
renovation efforts for low-income 
residents.  Younger kids might not 
be able to do the big jobs, but 
helping out by fetching a paintbrush 
or holding the nails involves them 
just the same.   

Work at a community food bank or 
soup kitchen as a family.  Find an 
organization that serves the elderly. 
Take food to people who are 
homebound and visit them.  Your 
kids can brighten a lonely seniors 
day instantly. Offer your family’s 
help at the local animal shelter.  
Help plant flowers or trees.  The 
possibilities are endless. 

What ever you choose to do, 
volunteering and community service 
can benefit both the community and 
your family.  Get involved today! 

This information was provided by 
KidsHealth®, one of the largest 
resources online for medically 
reviewed health information written 
for parents, kids, and teens. For more 
articles like this, visit KidsHealth.org 
or TeensHealth.org. © 1995- 2009. 
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God Created Mothers 
In honor of All Moms on Mother's Day -  

Words filled with wisdom by Erma Bombeck  

When the good Lord was creating mothers He was in His sixth day 

of “overtime” when the angel appeared and said,  “You’re doing a 

lot of fiddling around on this one.” 

And the Lord said,  “Have you read the specs on this order?     She 

has to be completely washable, but not plastic.  Have 180 moveable 

parts . . All replaceable.  Run on black coffee and leftovers.  Have a 

lap  that  disappears  when  she  stand  up.    A  kiss  that  can  cure 

anything from a broken  leg to a disappointment  love affair.   And 

six pairs of hands.” 

The angel shook her head slowly and said, “Six pairs of hands...  No 

way.” 

“It’s not the hands that are causing me problems,” said the Lord.  

“It’s the three pairs of eyes that mothers have to have.” 

“That’s on the standard model?” asked the angel. 

The Lord nodded. “One pair that sees through closed doors when 

she  asks,  “What  are  you  kids  doing  in  there?”    when  she  already 

knows.  Another here in the back of her head that sees what she 

shouldn't but  what she has to know, and of course the ones here 

in  front  that  can  look  at  a  child  when  he  goofs  up  and  say,  “I 

understand and I love you” without so much as uttering a word.” 

“Lord,”  said  the  angel  touching  his  sleeve  gently,  “Come  to  bed.  

Tomorrow . . .  ” 

I can’t” said the Lord, “I’m so close to creating something so close 

to myself.  Already I have one who heals herself when she is sick . . 

Can feed a family of six on one pound of hamburger  .  .  . And can 

get a nine-year-old under a shower.” 

The angel circled the model of the mother very slowly. 

“It’s to soft,” she sighed. 

“But  tough!”  said  the  Lord  excitedly.    “You  cannot  imagine  what 

this mother can endure.” 

“Can it think?” 

“Not  only  think,  but  it  can  reason  and  compromise,”  said  the 

Creator. 

Finally,  the  angel  bent  over  and  ran  her  finger  across  the  cheek.  

“There’s  a  leak,”  she  pronounced.    “I  told  You  You  were  trying  to 

put much into this model.” 

“It’s not a leak” said the Lord, “It’s a tear.” 

“What’s it for?” 

“It’s for joy, sadness, disappointment, pain, loneliness and pride.”   

“You are a genius,” said the angel.   

The Lord looked somber: 

 “I didn't’ put it there.” 

OUR LORD 
JESUS SPENT 

EVERY 
SECOND OF 
HIS EARTHLY 

LIFE 
PREPARING TO DIE FOR US.  

FOR THAT, WE SHOULD SPEND 
EVERY SECOND OF OUR 

EARTHLY LIFE                         
LIVING FOR HIM. 

Gift Coupons for 
Mother’s Day 

 

 

Help your children learn about 
giving, give them some examples 
of Mother’s Day Coupons.  Let 
them pick which ones they like 
and they can surprise you. 
 

House dusting coupon 

Room vacuuming coupon 

Take out the trash coupon 

Clean the litter box coupon 

Big hug coupon 

Car wash coupon 

Breakfast in bed coupon 

Sweep out the garage coupon 

No arguing with siblings for a day 
coupon 

 

Don’t forget to remind them you 
would love to have a spiritual 
coupon as well. 
 

Rosary said for mom  
Mass and Holy Communion 
offered up for mom  
Morning or evening prayers said 
for mom. 

 

“A mother understands what a child 
does not say.” 

             -Unknown 



Page 4 

Prayer on a Graduation Day 
God our Father, We celebrate a new beginning today for our 

graduate, ________________________. 

She/He has worked hard to use the gifts you gave her/him to learn 

and discover, to understand and appreciate this world you’ve given 

us. 

Now, as she/he begins a new time in her/his life, we ask that you 

help her/him to continue to grow and to learn, so that she/he will 

become the best she/he can be. 

       Thank you, God. 

Reprinted with permission from Prayer After Nine Rainy Day and Other Family Payers by Pat Corrick Hinton, Winston Press, Inc., Minneapolis, MN—Taken 
from Faith and Fest ©2005 Archdiocese of Omaha Family Life Office 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 



 

Salina Diocese Catholic Men’s Conference 
Saturday August 13, 2016 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Hays, KS 

 

 
                                 Curtis Martin 
Curtis Martin is the Founder and Chief Executive Officer of FOCUS, the Fellowship of Catholic University 
Students. In January 1998, FOCUS established its pilot program at Benedictine College in Atchison, Kansas, 
with two staff members and 24 students. Curtis met with Pope John Paul II later that year and shared the vision 
of FOCUS with him. The Pope’s words to Curtis were, “Be soldiers.” Through God’s grace, FOCUS is now on 
113 campuses with over 500 missionaries.  Archbishop Charles Chaput of Philadelphia stated, “No one does a 
more dynamic job of reaching college students for Christ than FOCUS”. 

An award-winning and dynamic speaker, Curtis has the ability to help his audience discover a vision for life. 
Whether he is on college campuses or television, speaking at conferences, or working with corporate America, 
Curtis engages people through humor, stories, and his own captivating life experiences. In 2011, Pope Benedict 
XVI appointed Curtis as a Consulter to the Pontifical Council of the New Evangelization. 

Curtis Martin holds a Master’s degree in Theology, is the author of the best-selling book Made for More, and 
co-host of EWTN’s ground-breaking show, “Crossing the Goal”.  He serves as the Vice-Chairman of the 
Augustine Institute in Denver, a Catholic graduate school dedicated to the New Evangelization.  He and his 
wife Michaelann live in Westminster, Colorado, with five of their nine children.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjev-ac6fzLAhXlsYMKHRYGCNMQjRwIBw&url=http://www.thestationofthecross.com/catholic-radio-mens-conference/&psig=AFQjCNE-2oZB7-D1hEBiDRivINIWaDZ50w&ust=1460128475059696


Salina Diocese Men’s Conference 2016 
“Come Follow Me”  

Saturday, August 13, 2016 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic Church 

1805 Vine Street, Hays, Kansas 67601 
 

                                               
First Name     _________________________ Last Name ________________________ 

 

Mailing Address _____________________________________________________________________ 

 

City ___________________________________________State ________ Zip ____________________ 

 

Parish:_________________________________,  Parish City:__________________________________ 

 

Home Phone: (        ) ____________,  Cell Phone: (         ) _______________ 

 

E-mail Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Registration    (refreshments & lunch included)  

Adult - $35     _____      

Student - $15 ( HS & College) _____ 

Father with son under 21 yrs. of age-$40 _____   each additional son under 21 yrs. of age - $10. 

First name: ____________________ Last name:_________________________, included in the $40. 

First name:_____________________Last name:_________________________, Second son:   $10_____ 

First name:_____________________Last name__________________________,Third son:       $10_____ 
 

Priests, deacons and seminarians are free, but need to register for planning purposes. 

August 1 is the final registration date.  Registrations after that date will require an additional 
$5.00/person 

Send completed registration form and payment to: 
Diocesan Family Life Office 

P. O. Box 980 
Salina, KS 67402-0980  
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